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What to Know about Insurance and Flooding 
 

PIERRE, S.D. – "Many South Dakotans dealing with flooding issues are trying to understand 
what their insurance will cover," said state Labor and Regulation Secretary Marcia Hultman. 
"The Division of Insurance has online information to help answer questions.”   
 
The federal National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) administers flood insurance. It is different 
than most homeowner or dwelling policies which in most cases do not cover flood damage.  
 
“If you’re unsure if flooding or sewer backup is covered under your homeowner policy, contact 
your insurance agent or the company you have coverage through,” said Secretary Hultman.  
 
Information on flood insurance is available by visiting the NFIP website at fema.gov/flood-
insurance or by calling 1-877-336-2627.  
 

- 30 - 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

https://dlr.sd.gov/
mailto:dawn.dovre@state.sd.us
https://dlr.sd.gov/insurance/general_guidance/flood_insurance.aspx
https://www.fema.gov/flood-insurance
https://www.fema.gov/flood-insurance

